## Meeting of Rutland Town Select Board Highway Committee

Friday, March 11 at 11AM at 1430 Colonial Drive

Present: Highway Committee members Mary Ashcroft and Joe Denardo, and Highway Commissioner Byron Hathaway, with Charlotte and Donald Tuttle.

The committee walked the portion of Colonial drive near the Tuttle home, and viewed the washed sand from drainage from uphill and up road. The sand had washed into the uphill side of the Tuttle's property between Tuttle and their neighbor. The group walked the Tuttle property and discussed drainage on the lot. After discussion of several options, the group decided that the best option would be to install a dry well just south of the Tuttle's northerly property line and just off the town's right of way. The Town will discuss this with Kevin Brown, Town Attorney, to make sure this option is viable, and also would ask that the Tuttles agree to hold the town harmless from any drainage into their basement or house should the drywell not work.

The group decided not to tour the highway garage on this day.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 11:50AM.

Respectfully submitted: Mary C. Ashcroft